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Ismailia, 12th June 1885

Dear Mr. Sander,

For the last two days we have been anchored here in Ismailia and we have been told that it will take at least 10 days until we are through the Suez canal.  A ship has sunk in the canal and this has disrupted passage because there is no equipment strong enough to lift the thing. As the nights are very cold, it is not possible to water the plants. During the day, it is hot and dry.

How this will end is impossible to predict. There are no other means of transport.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen
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